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Lead Pastor: The Rev. Dr. Howard L. White 

Pastor for Youth & Young Adults:  Katherine Bell  

Pastor for Christian Education: Necia Jannings  

Prayer Chain:  Email: Sara Hinde at sjhinde04@gmail.com 

Newsletter/Bulletin:  Email: barbm@fumc-cdale.org  

Email:  fumc@fumc-cdale.org 

Website: www.fumc-cdale.org  

Facebook:   www.facebook.com/FirstUnitedMethodistCdale      

Twitter: @FUMCCarbondale  

Instagram:  FUMC_Carbondale 

 

Cŀƭƭ {ŜǊƳƻƴ {ŜǊƛŜǎΥ ! CŀƛǘƘ ǘƘŀǘ ²ƻǊƪǎ 
!ǳƎǳǎǘ нф ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нс 

 

¢ƘŜ ōƻƻƪ ƻŦ WŀƳŜǎ ǎǘŀƴŘǎ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ ¢Ŝǎǘŀπ
ƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ƛǘǎ ƴƻ-ƴƻƴǎŜƴǎŜΣ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŀƭΣ ǇǊƻǾŜǊōƛŀƭ ǿƛǎπ
ŘƻƳΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƭƛǧƭŜ ŎǊȅǇǝŎ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ƻǊ ƳȅǎǘŜǊƛπ
ƻǳǎ ƛƳŀƎŜǊȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ Ŏŀƭƭǎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ƻǳǘ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎƘƛǇΦ  CƻǊ WŀƳŜǎΣ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƛǎ ƴŜƛǘƘŜǊ ǊŀŘƛŎŀƭƭȅ 
ǇǊƛǾŀǝȊŜŘ ƴƻǊ ǎƻƭŜƭȅ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ 
ƻǳǘǿŀǊŘƭȅΣ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ƻƴŜΩǎ ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘπ
ŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘΦ   WŀƳŜǎ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ǳǎ 
ǘƻ ōŜ άŘƻŜǊǎέ ƻŦ ǊŜƭƛƎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ ƳŜǊŜƭȅ ƘŜŀǊŜǊǎΦ 
 
!ǳƎΦ нфΦ  WŀǎΦ мΥмт-нтΦ  Wǳǎǘ 5ƻ LǘΗ 

{ŜǇǘΦ рΦ   WŀǎΦ нΥ м-мтΦ   .ƻŘȅ ŀƴŘ {ƻǳƭ 

{ŜǇǘΦ мнΦ WŀǎΦ оΥ м-мнΦ   ¢ŀƳƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻƴƎǳŜ 

{ŜǇǘΦ мфΦ WŀǎΦ оΥмо-пΥоΣ т-уŀΦ  ¢ƘŜ DƻƻŘ [ƛŦŜ  

{ŜǇǘΦ нс  WŀǎΦ рΥ мо-нлΦ ¢ƘŜ DƻƻŘ [ƛŦŜ 

  

                

 

 

The Electives Class - Scripture studies following the 

Pastorôs scripture text led by Rev. John Sims.  They are 

meeting in the Heritage Room and via Zoom on Sunday 

mornings at 9:30 a.m.  All are welcome!   Please con-

tact the Church Office for information about joining this 

group. 

\Grateful Hearts is a group of women who meet to 

strengthen their faith through Bible study, fellowship, 

and prayer. The group is studying Parables from the 

Backside by J. Ellsworth Kalas on most Wednesdays, at 

2 p.m. in the Heritage Room and via Zoom.  All women 

are welcome.  Please contact the Church Office for in-

formation about joining this group. 

Menôs Group  All men of the church are invited to join 

us via Zoom on Tuesday mornings at 8:30 a.m.  We 

discuss anything and everything from the perspective of 

our relationship with God.  Please contact the Church 

Office for information about joining this group. 

Youth Group will resume meeting September 1.  Con-

tact Katherine Bell at katherineb@fumc-cdale.org for 

information about joining this group. 

 

 

ȶSharing the heart of 
Christ from the heart 

of Carbondale.ȷ 

Asburian    

First United Methodist Church                    

214 West Main Street  

Carbondale, IL  62901  

(618) 457-2416 

                                

                        Join Us for Worship!  

            8:15 and 10:45 a.m. (in person)  

www.fumc -cdale.org (online ñon demand)  

     WCIL-AM (1020) Sunday at 10:45 a.m. (radio)  

September 2021 

Issue 
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1   Wednesday      
              Healing Touch (by Appointment) 
  1:30     Grateful Hearts, Heritage Room and via Zoom 
6-7:30    Scouts Girl Troop 66g, Fellowship Hall 
6:30-8 Youth Group, Youth Room 
 
2  Thursday      
9-11:00  Pickleball, Fellowship Hall (advanced)   
 

5   Sunday    Communion Sunday        
  8:15    Worship Service  
   9:30    Sunday School 
 10:45    Worship Service  
3-5:00    Pickleball, Fellowship Hall (beginners)  Join Us! 
 
6   Monday   - LABOR DAYðCHURCH OFFICE CLOSED 
 
7   Tuesday    
  8:30     Menôs Group, on Zoom 
   
8   Wednesday      
              Healing Touch (by Appointment) 
 1:30      Grateful Hearts, Heritage Room and via Zoom 

6-7:30    Scouts Girl Troop 66g, Fellowship Hall 
6:30-8 Youth Group, Youth Room 
 
9   Thursday      
9-11:00  Pickleball, Fellowship Hall (advanced)   
5:45-7    PLC 66G, Troop Room 
 
12    Sunday      
  8:15    Worship Service  
   9:30    Sunday School 
 10:45    Worship Service w/Childrenôs Service 
2-4:00    PLC 66B, Troop Room 
3-5:00    Pickleball, Fellowship Hall (beginners)  Join Us! 
 
13  Monday    
 6-7:30   Scouts Boy Troop 66ðFellowship Hall 
 
14  Tuesday    
  8:30      Menôs Group, on Zoom 
  
15   Wednesday      
               Healing Touch (by Appointment) 
 1:30       Grateful Hearts, Heritage Room and via Zoom 
6:30-8 Youth Group, Youth Room 

 
16   Thursday      
9-11:00  Pickleball, Fellowship Hall (advanced)   
 
19    Sunday      
  8:15     Worship Service  
   9:30     Sunday School 
10:45      Worship Service w/Childrenôs Service 
 

Noon-4    Fall Kick Off at Bandyõs  
                 Pumpkin Patch 
 
3-5:00    Pickleball, Fellowship Hall (beginners)  Join Us! 
 
20   Monday    
 6-7:30    Scouts Boy Troop 66ðFellowship Hall 
 
21   Tuesday    
  8:30     Menôs Group, on Zoom 

10:00     UMW Morning Circle, Trip to Jonesboro Heritage House 

22   Wednesday      
              Healing Touch (by Appointment) 
  1:30     Grateful Hearts, Heritage Room and via Zoom 
6:30-8 Youth Group, Youth Room 
 
23  Thursday      
9-11:00  Pickleball, Fellowship Hall (advanced)   
 
25  Saturday      
10-Noon   Drive Thru Coat Drive  
 

26   Sunday      
  8:15    Worship Service  
   9:30    Sunday School 
 10:45    Worship Service w/Childrenôs Service 
3-5:00    Pickleball, Fellowship Hall (beginners)  Join Us! 
 
27   Monday   
6-7:30    Scouts Boy Troop 66ðFellowship Hall 
 
28   Tuesday    
  8:30     Menôs Group, on Zoom 
   
29   Wednesday      
              Healing Touch (by Appointment) 
  1:30     Grateful Hearts, Heritage Room and via Zoom 
6:30-8    Youth Group, Youth Room 
 
30   Thursday      
9-11:00  Pickleball, Fellowship Hall (advanced)   
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             FIRST Thoughts 

 

 

        Has your life looked like mine recently? The delta variant has caused my family to tap the brakes on 

some of the things we had started to do.  In others, weôve shifted into reverse.  (We even had concert tick-

ets that we decided to give up.). Obviously, every business, school, office, church, etc. is having to make 

almost daily calculations about what is safe, and one thing we have all learned to do is to be flexible. 

     At First Church, we are fortunate that even though vaccination rates in our area are quite low, among 
our members they are extremely high.  Yes, there are some ñbreak-throughò infections.  Iôm aware of 5 
vaccinated church members who have tested positive for Covid.  But the vast majority of cases and hospi-
talizations in our area continue to be among persons who are not vaccinated.  This gives us confidence 
about remaining open for worship and some other meetings as long as we layer in the safety measures 
needed to protect children and vulnerable adults.  That includes asking people to wear masks again for a 
while, and continuing to track attendance so we can send contact tracing notices if needed (which we have 
done). 
 
     We are in a transition time right now.  Things are not fully open, but they are not closed either.  The lo-
cal health department reminds us that the most important things we can do to reach the end of the pan-
demic sooner are to get a vaccine now, if you havenôt already, and practice safety measures like masks 
and social distancing.  It is a time to remain cautious, taking the steps we can, while being prepared to 
change course based on the best advice we can get. 
 
     We have had to be flexible this Fall as a church and push ñpauseò on some things we had planned to 
restart (like choir).  Other things, weôve started with extreme caution.  For instance, in childrenôs church, 
the children sit at different tables and donôt share supplies.  One thing we are proceeding with is expanding 
our office staff and office hours next week.  Our current plan is to have the office open from 8:30 to 4:30 
Monday through Thursday (except for holidays) throughout the Fall. 
 
     One of the big challenges our church and other churches face is only about 1/3 of our pre-covid attend-
ers have been comfortable returning so far.  Thatôs about average for the US.  Weôre averaging 60 to 80 
people each Sunday for in-person worship.  Another 80 or so are very faithfully attending our online ser-
vices, and we know of others who have told us they attend by radio.  Hybrid gatherings (with some people 
in person and others on Zoom) have been a lifeline for members of some of our groups.  
 
     Unfortunately, to state the obvious, for most churches recovering from the Covid-pandemic will be a 
very slow process.  Our Bishop was prophetic when he predicted early on that Covid would hit us more like 
an ice age than a storm that would soon blow away.  At some point, Covid numbers will drop low enough 
that everyone will be comfortable returning to worship. Until then, we can invite our Friends, Relatives, As-
sociates and Neighbors to join us online or in-person as they are comfortable, and explore every other way 
we can support each other.  Until we can restart everything, we will do the most essential things, perhaps 
simplifying the way we do them. 
 
     Hereôs a thought I find encouraging.  Even though Covid may have several negative effects on church-
es, it could also be the trigger for a new spiritual awakening.  This has happened in the wake of other chal-
lenges we have faced in US history.  Will you join me in praying that God will use this crucible experience 
to stir spiritual awakening in such a way that large numbers of people in our community and around the 
world say YES to Jesus in the coming years? 
     
 

 

God Bless, Pastor Howard 
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Calendar Dates for 2021:  PLEASE call or come in to the Church  

Office to add your church-related events to the Office Calendar. 

The Church Nursery is open on Sunday mornings. 

Do you have a loved one who is 

sick or about to have surgery and 

is in need of prayers?    

 

Would you like to be a member 

of the FUMC Prayer Chain? 
 

Please contact Sara Hinde at sjhinde04@gmail.com   
 

FUMC has an emergency cell number which will be directed to 

one of the pastors (812) 682-0683.  

       

                  

    September   

pulse 

 

  

                         

                    

 

Would you like to donate flowers for our Sanctuary?  

The 2021 flower chart is ready for sign-ups.  It is located 

on the wall outside of the church office (at the incline) or 

give us a call.  Flowers are a $49 donation and can be 

given ñin honor ofò or memory of.ò 

!ƭƭ /ƘǳǊŎƘ CŀƳƛƭȅ Cǳƴ 5ŀȅ 

{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мфΣ  

мнΥлл bƻƻƴτп ǇƳ   

9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŀƊŜǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǘ 

.ŀƴŘȅΩǎ tǳƳǇƪƛƴ tŀǘŎƘ ŀǘ 

WƻƘƴǎƻƴ /ƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƘŀȅǊƛŘŜΣ 

ƘƻǘŘƻƎǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƳƻǊŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƴ 

ŀƊŜǊƴƻƻƴ ƻŦ Ŧǳƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŀȊŜ 

ŀƴŘ Ǉƭŀȅ ōŀǊƴΦ   

²ŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ƨǳǎǘ ǎƛǘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŬǊŜ 

ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅΚ  .ǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŀƛǊΦ  

{ƛƎƴ ǳǇ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀǘǊƛǳƳ ƻǊ Ŏŀƭƭ  

ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ōȅ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мнΦ 

 

Saturday, Sept 25  

10:00 a.m.ñnoon  

Drive up to the Atrium en-

trance and students will be 

there ready to assist you 

with your donations.  

GENTLY USED 

WINTER COATS Å 

WINTER HATS Å 

WINTER GLOVES  

Pick Up Your Upper 

Room in the Airlock or 

have one sent to you.  Call 

the Church Office (618)

457-2416.  Doors are 

open Monday thru  


